## TOWN OF LITTLETON SPECIAL MEETING

**September 28, 2020** 

6:30 p.m.

The Board of Commissioners of the Town of Littleton held a special meeting Monday, September 28, 2020, at 5:00 p.m. virtually through Zoom. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss personnel. Present were Commissioners Steve Barcelo, Ophelia Gould-Faison, and Lynn Moseley and Kellen Holtzman of Lake Gaston Gazette-Observer. Mayor Owen Scott presided over meeting.

Mayor Scott called the meeting to order at 5:07 p.m. Commissioner Moseley made a motion; seconded by Commissioner Gould-Faison to go into Closed Session pursuant to NCGS 143-318-11(a)(6) to discuss personnel. Motion voted and carried. Mayor Scott stated he would be putting people from the public into a waiting room, and they would be admitted once the commissioners came out of Closed Session. Closed Session started at 5:09 p.m.

The Board came out of Closed Session at 5:29 p.m.

Commissioner Gould-Faison made a motion; seconded by Commissioner Moseley to hire Luke Compton for ORC in training at \$18.50 an hour for 40 hours per week, and he will work under the supervision of Steven Ellis of RR Sanitary District. The town will also pay the \$100 test for Mr. Compton to be certified by the state. Motion voted and carried.

Commissioner Barcelo made a motion; seconded by Commissioner Moseley to adjourn. Motion carried.

Ellen M.	Eller, To	own Cle	erk	 